
 
 

 

August 26, 2016 

 

The Honorable Rick Metsger, Chairman 

The Honorable J. Mark McWatters, Board Member 

National Credit Union Administration  

1775 Duke Street 

Alexandria, VA  22314 

 

RE:  Modernization of Federal Credit Union Bylaws  

 

On behalf of the National Association of Federal Credit Unions (NAFCU), the only national 

trade association focusing exclusively on federal issues affecting the nation’s federally insured 

credit unions, I am writing to you regarding the National Credit Union Administration’s 

(NCUA’s) federal credit union (FCU) Bylaws.  

In 2014, the agency convened a working group to study and develop suggestions for 

improvements. Since that time, NAFCU continues to hear our members request that NCUA 

explore provisions of the Bylaws that could be enhanced, streamlined and improved in order to 

provide additional flexibility to FCUs. Accordingly, NAFCU urges NCUA to issue a proposed 

rule or advanced notice of proposed rulemaking to continue this work. 

Over the past few years, NAFCU and our members have dedicated significant time and resources 

on developing valid ideas for NCUA to improve FCU Bylaws. For example, both in 2012 and 

2015, responding to the agency’s Annual Regulatory Review, NAFCU submitted comment 

letters that listed specific ideas to improve the Bylaws, including comments on the required 

number of members needed on matters relating to special meetings and board nominations.  We 

also sent NCUA a white paper when its working group convened in 2014.  I have attached those 

documents again for your information. 

We appreciate the work to date that NCUA has done to provide FCUs with the flexibility to meet 

member needs, and to keep pace with state regulations that have conferred competitive 

advantages to state chartered credit unions. Accordingly, as part of the agency’s ongoing 

continual quality improvement initiative and related to its current efforts to modernize field-of-

membership rules, NAFCU believes now is an appropriate time for the agency to revisit 

improvement of FCU Bylaws.  
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Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (703) 842-2249 or 

memancipator@nafcu.org. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Michael Emancipator 

Senior Regulatory Affairs Counsel  

 

 

 

 

 

 
CC: Gail Laster, Director of Office of Consumer Protection 
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